
City of Mora 
Kanabec County, Minnesota 

Meeting Agenda 
City Council 

 
Mora City Hall 
101 Lake St. S 

Mora, MN 55051 

 
 

 

Tuesday, March 19, 2024 6:30 PM Mora City Hall 
 

1. Call to Order/ Pledge of Allegiance 
2. Roll Call 

 Mayor Jake Mathison        Mayor Pro Tem Jody Anderson 
 Councilmember Sadie Broekemeier      Councilmember Kyle Shepard  
 Councilmember Dave Youngquist 

3. Adopt Agenda (No item of business shall be considered unless it appears on the agenda for the meeting. Council members may add 
items to the agenda prior to adoption of the agenda.)    

 
4. Consent Agenda (Those items listed under Consent Agenda are considered to be routine by the City Council and will be acted upon by 

one motion under this agenda item. There will be no separate discussion of these items, unless a Council Member so requests, in which 
event, the item will be removed from the consent agenda and considered immediately after the adoption of the consent agenda.) 
 

a. City Council Meeting Minutes – February 20, 2024 
b. Claims – February 2024 
c. New Business License to include Liquor – 125 Tavern 
d. Approve Gambling License – Premise Permit MAYRA at 125 Tavern Resolution No. 2024-321 
e. Special Event Permit Application – Snake River Canoe Race 
f. Accept Restricted Donations – Resolution No. 2024-322 
g. Mobile Food Unit Permit 

 
5. Open Forum (Individuals may address the council about any item not contained on the regular agenda. There is a maximum of fifteen 

(15) minutes set aside for open forum. A maximum of three (3) minutes is allotted per person. The City Council will take no official action on 
items discussed at the forum, with the exception of referral to staff for future report.) 

 
6. Public Hearings: There are no public hearings.  

 
7. New Business 

a. Performance Measurement Community Survey – Resolution No. 2024-323 
b. Well Exemption Dispute ISD #332 Mora Public Schools 
c. Conditional Use Permit to Allow a Dog Training and Kennel Facility 129 Forest Avenue East 

Resolution No. 2024-324 
d. Budget Amendment - Elections 

 
8. Old Business 

a. Project Updates SEH 
 

9. Communications 
a. KCSO Monthly Report 
b. Planning Commission Meeting Minutes- March 11, 2024 
c. Park Board Meeting Minutes 

 
10. Board / Commission / Committee Reports  

a. Councilmember Anderson 
b. Councilmember Broekemeier 
c. Councilmember Shepard 
d. Councilmember Youngquist 
e. Mayor Mathison 
f. City Administrator 

 



 
11.    Closed Session 

 
The City Council will hold a closed meeting to evaluate the performance of City Administrator Glenn   
Anderson. The meeting will be closed pursuant Minn. Stat. § 13D.05, subd. 3(a). 

 
12. Adjournment 



































completed 2/27/2024

2/27/2024







Item No. 4c 

 P a g e  1 | 1 

 

 M E M O R A N D U M 
Date: March 19, 2024 
To: Mayor and City Council 
From: Natasha Segelstrom, City Clerk 
RE: New Business License  

 
SUMMARY 
The City Council will consider approval of a new business license for MK Properties 1 LLC to include Liquor On-
Sale and Liquor Sunday On-Sale. If approved, the license period per City Code will go through August 31, 2024 
and MK Properties would then submit a renewal for the licensing year of September 1, 2024- August 31, 2025.  
 

§ 110.04 DATE AND DURATION OF LICENSE. 
   A license shall not be valid beyond the expiration date therein specified and, unless 
otherwise provided, shall be issued for one (1) year and shall not extend beyond August 31. 

 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
Per City Code §110, the City Council annually grants business licenses for certain types of establishments in city 
limits.  

The City Council may approve the business licenses listed below, contingent upon each business meeting the 
conditions and criteria found in the City Code, Title XI Business Regulations.   

 
 
OPTIONS & IMPACTS 
1. Approve the business license as presented and alcohol applications to be submitted to the State of 

Minnesota for further approval.  
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
For the City Council to consider making the motion as presented, contingent upon meeting the criteria and 
conditions as stated in City Code, Title XI Business Regulations, from March 20, 2024 through August 31, 2024. 
 
 
Attachments 
None 



Item No. 4d 
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 M E M O R A N D U M 
Date March 19, 2024   
To Mayor and City Council 
From Natasha Segelstrom, City Clerk  
RE Gambling Premises Permit MAYRA at 125 Tavern 
 
SUMMARY 
Mora Area Youth Recreation Association (MAYRA) has submitted a Gambling Premises Permit Application for 
MK Properties 1 LLC, dba 125 Tavern. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
Mora City Code Chapter 116: Lawful Gambling, 116.08 Application and Local Approval of Premises Permits (G) 
The Council shall, by resolution, approve or disapprove the application within sixty (60) days of receipt of the 
application.  
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
Motion to approve Gambling Premises Permit  
 
 
Attachments 
Resolution No. 2024-321 
 
 







RESOLUTION 2024 - 321 

CITY OF MORA 
KANABEC COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

APPROVING AN APPLICATION FOR A PREMISES PERMIT TO CONDUCT 
LAWFUL GAMBLING AT THE 125 TAVERN  

WHEREAS, the Mora Area Youth Recreation Association (MAYRA) has submitted an application to the 
City Council of Mora for a Premises Permit to conduct lawful gambling activities at MK Properties 1, LLC 
doing business as 125 Tavern, 125 Railroad Ave SW, Mora, Minnesota; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Mora is not opposed to a gambling permit being issued by the State Gambling 
Control Board; 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MORA CITY COUNCIL that the application by the Mora Area 
Youth Recreation Association for a Premises Permit to conduct lawful gambling activities at the 125 
Tavern effective March 20, 2024. 

The foregoing resolution was introduced and moved for adoption by Council Member 

 ______________________ and seconded by Council Member __________________________. 

Voting for resolution ............... 
Voting against resolution ........ 
Abstained from voting ............ 
Absent ..................................... 
Motion carried and resolution adopted this 19th day of March 2024. 

______________________________ 
Jake Mathison, Mayor  

ATTEST: 
 ____________________________________ 
Natasha Segelstrom, City Clerk 



Item No.4e 
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 M E M O R A N D U M 
Date: March 19, 2024 
To: Mayor and City Council 
From:       Jeff Krie Activities & Recreation Coordinator 
RE:             Special Event Permit Request – 2024 Snake River Canoe Race 

 
SUMMARY 
The Snake River Canoe Club would like to hold their annual Snake River Canoe Race on May 4, 2024 and is 
requesting the use of the vacant city land by the History Center. This event is not open to the public and will 
charge fees to those who wish to attend. There is alcohol at this event catered by Crystal Bar and Grill. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
This is an established event, put on by local volunteers who believe outdoor activities and bringing people to 
the community are important. This is one of the largest canoe races in Minnesota, making Mora well known 
among canoe and kayak enthusiasts from all over the state. Snake River Canoe Club will set up the event on 
May 3, 2024 and will host the event on May 4, 2024. All fees have been paid and the Alcohol Caterer’s Permit 
has been submitted by the Crystal Bar and Grill.    
 
OPTIONS & IMPACTS 
Staff recommends approval of the special event permit with the following conditions: 

• City staff will open the gate by 1pm on 5/3/2024 and staff asked that there is no parking on the bike 
trail.   

• Clean-up will be completed by Canoe Club and will close and lock gate when completed.  
• Food/Liquor area size may adjust due to weather.  Liquor area must be fenced off.   
• Crystal Bar & Grill will cater event but cannot sub-contract it out to another vendor.     

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
Motion to approve the Snake River Canoe Club to use the vacant land at the end of Forest Avenue W for their 
food tent and parking on May 4, 2024.   
 
 
Attachments 
Special Event Permit Application 





















Item No. 4f 
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 M E M O R A N D U M 
Date: March 19, 2024 
To: Mayor and City Council 
From: Natasha Segelstrom, Administrative Services Director 
RE: Accept Restricted Donations  

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
The City of Mora has received the following donations: 

DONATION RECEIVED FROM: DONATION OF: 
Robin Wallace $40.00 (value) 

As required by Minn. Stat. § 465.03 Gifts to Municipalities, restricted donations must be officially accepted by 
the City Council.  

RECOMMENDATIONS 
Motion to accept donations by approving Resolution 2024-321 

Attachments 
Resolution 2024-322 



Resolution No. 2024-322

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF MORA, MINNESOTA 
ACCEPTING RESTRICTED DONATIONS  

WHEREAS, the City of Mora is generally authorized to accept donations of real and personal property 
pursuant to Minnesota Statutes Section 465.03 for the benefit of its citizens, and is specifically 
authorized to accept gifts. 

WHEREAS, the following persons and entities have offered to contribute the cash amounts set forth 
below to the city, and the terms or conditions of the donations, if any, are as follows: 

DONATION RECEIVED FROM: DONATION OF: TERMS AND CONDITIONS OR 
DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY: 

Robin Wallace $40.00 (used value) Lifeguard Tubes (2) 

WHEREAS, all such donations have been contributed to the city for the benefit of its citizens, as allowed 
by law; and 

WHEREAS, the City Council finds that it is appropriate to accept the donations offered. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the city council of the City of Mora, Kanabec County, Minnesota 
that: 

1. The donations described above are accepted and shall be used to establish and/or operate
services either alone or in cooperation with others, as allowed by law.

2. The city clerk is hereby directed to issue receipts to each donor acknowledging the city’s
receipt of the donor’s donation.

The foregoing resolution was introduced and moved for adoption by Council Member _______________ 
and seconded by Council Member ____________________. 

Voting for the Resolution: .......................  
Voting Against the Resolution: ...............  
Abstained from Voting: ...........................  
Absent: ....................................................  

Motion carried and resolution adopted this 19th day of March 2024. 

 ______________________________________ 
ATTEST:  Jake Mathison, Mayor  

 ______________________________________  
 Natasha Segelstrom, City Clerk/Treasurer 



Item No. 7a 
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 M E M O R A N D U M 
Date March 19, 2024  
To Mayor and City Council 
From Kirsten Faurie, Community Development Director 
RE 2023 Community Survey 
 
SUMMARY 
The City Council will review the 2023 community survey.  
 
DISCUSSION 
Since 2011, the city has elected to participate in a program sponsored by the Office of the State Auditor (OSA) 
to survey the public to measure the city’s performance in a number of areas. In addition to feedback from the 
public, the city also receives additional local government aid for completing the survey, approximately $525. 
 
The City distributed the 2023 survey in two formats: 

1. A paper version was distributed in the January 2024 city newsletter which is mailed with the utility 
bills; Utility customers receiving e-mail bills also receive an electronic version of the newsletter with 
their bill. 

2. An online version which was posted on the city website and via the city’s Facebook page.  
 
The city received 292 responses to the 2023 survey, which is 111 more than last year and an all-time high rate 
of participation. The largest increase in participate was among those who participated online (182) and was 
the first time more people participated digitally than with the paper version (110).  
 
This year’s survey added one new question: “How would you rate the overall condition of the Mora Public 
Library?” 
 
Survey Highlights: 

• There was a notable increase in the number of comments related to the need to address pedestrian 
safety and traffic issues on Wood Street and Ninth Street since the new high school opened in the fall 
of 2023. The city anticipated that the new school would change traffic and pedestrian behavior and 
does have plans to improve the area: A Wood Street reconstruction project is part of the City’s street 
plan, and would include the addition/extension of a 10-foot wide pedestrian trail separated from the 
street. The city has been awarded $393,600 of federal grant funds to support construction of the trail.  

• This year the city offered an online version of the survey. An online version of the survey was only 
offered in 2016-2018 and 2022-2023. The 2023 online survey received 182 responses. This online 
version is distributed to any who wish to participate – not just those who receive the city 
newsletter/utility bills; the survey results show a higher number persons participating in the survey 
that do not live within the city limits, but may live in the surrounding townships. (Page 8) 

• Responses show few major shifts in perception; in nearly all categories you can see a gradual shift 
slightly to the negative, with fewer services ranked as “Excellent” or “Good” and an increased number 
ranked as “Fair.”  



Memorandum 

3/13/2024  2 

 
Attached is the final report with comparisons to the previous two years as well as written comments. In order 
to receive the additional local government aid, the city is required to adopt a resolution and inform the public 
of the performance measurement results (resolution attached). We will inform the public of the results 
through the city newsletter, website and social media. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
Review and discuss results of the 2023 community survey. MOTION to adopt Resolution No. 2024-323 
adopting the performance measures developed by the Council on Local Results and Innovation.  
 
Attachments 
2023 Performance Measurement Report 
Resolution No. 2024-323 



 

Resolution No. 2024-323 

 

RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE PERFORMANCE MEASURES DEVELOPED BY THE COUNCIL  

ON LOCAL RESULTS AND INNOVATION 
 

WHEREAS, Benefits to the City of Mora for participation in the Minnesota Council on Local Results and 

Innovation’s comprehensive performance measurement program are outlined in MS 6.91 and include 

eligibility for a reimbursement as set by State statute; and 

WHEREAS, Any city participating in the comprehensive performance measurement program is also 

exempt from levy limits for taxes, if levy limits are in effect; and 

WHEREAS, The City Council of Mora has adopted and implemented at least 10 of the performance 

measures, as developed by the Council on Local Results and Innovation, and a system to use this 

information to help plan, budget, manage and evaluate programs and processes for optimal future 

outcomes; and 

NOW THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED THAT, The City Council of Mora will continue to report the results 

of the performance measures to its citizenry by the end of the year through publication, direct mailing, 

posting on the city’s website, or through a public hearing at which the budget and levy will be discussed 

and public input allowed. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, The City Council of Mora will submit to the Office of the State Auditor the 

actual results of the performance measures adopted by the city. 

 

The foregoing resolution was introduced and moved for adoption by Council Member 

_________________________ and seconded by Council Member _________________________. 

Voting for the Resolution: ..........  
Voting Against the Resolution: ..  
Abstained from Voting: ..............  
Absent: .......................................  

 

Motion carried and resolution adopted this 19th day of March 2024. 

 

 

        
__________________________________  __________________________________ 
Jake Mathison, Mayor     Glenn Anderson, City Administrator  
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2023 Performance Measurement Program/Community Survey Report 
 

Introduction 
The Community Survey is part of the city’s Performance Measurement Program sponsored by 
the Minnesota Office of the State Auditor. This voluntary program provides feedback to city 
officials and provides a small increase in Local Government Aid to the city for participating; for 
Mora, this amounts to approximately $525. To learn more about the Performance 
Measurement Program visit the program page on the state auditor’s website at: 
https://www.osa.state.mn.us/forms-deadlines/forms/performance-measurement-program/. 
 
The city received 292 responses to the 2023 Survey, which is 111 more than last year and the 
highest number of responses received since the survey began in 2012. We appreciate the 
responses we received and hope we can get more next year. Look for the 2024 survey in the 
January 2025 newsletter.  
 
Distribution & Responses 
The survey was initially and continues to be distributed as part of the quarterly newsletter. 
While now included in the January edition to survey the prior year, it was first introduced in the 
October newsletter for the first two (2) years. The city distributed approximately 1,900 surveys 
from 2012-2020. The number of responses and response rate are shown in the table below. 
 

Year 
Responses 

Paper Electronic Total Surveys 
distributed 

Response 
Rate 

2012 70 N/A 70 1900 4% 
2013 250 N/A 250 1900 14% 
2014 250 N/A 250 1900 14% 
2015 174 N/A 174 1900 10% 
2016 137 16 153 1900 8% 
2017 129 23 152 1900 8% 
2018 117 4 121 1900 6% 
2019 122 N/A 122 1900 6% 
2020 140 N/A 140 1900 7% 
2021 116 N/A 116 1500 8% 
2022 113 68 181 1500 12% 
2023 110 182 292 1500 19.5% 

 
Responses increased dramatically when the newsletter was sent out with the utility bills 
beginning in January 2014 (for the 2013 survey). Utility customers receiving e-mail bills receive 
the newsletter via email with their bill.  
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The City distributed the 2023 survey in two formats: 

1. A paper version was distributed in the January 2024 city newsletter which is mailed with 
the utility bills; Utility customers receiving e-mail bills also receive an electronic version 
of the newsletter with their bill. 

2. An online version which was posted on the city website and via the city’s Facebook 
page.  

 
Changes to Survey Instrument 
One change was made to the survey document in 2023 with the inclusion of the following 
question: “How would you rate the overall condition of the Mora Public Library?” 
 
Survey Responses 
Responses to the twenty (20) survey questions and comments received are shown in Appendix 
A of this report. There is one page for each question that shows the responses in table and 
graph formats for 2021, 2022 and 2023.  
 
Following this information are comments made by the respondents. Spelling has been 
corrected, but in general the comments appear as they were written. Names, addresses, 
telephone numbers, and other private information has been redacted from the comments. 
 
Conclusion 
The city appreciates those who took the time to respond to the 2023 survey and hope more will 
do so in the future. While the city is not able to respond to all of the comments, those with  
questions or concerns can contact city staff at: 
 

• In Person  ...................City Hall/Utilities office, 101 Lake Street South,  
8:00 am to 4:30 pm, Monday through Friday 

• Telephone ..................320.679.1511 (city hall) or 320.679.1451 (utilities office) 
• E-mail .........................info@cityofmora.com 
• Website ......................http://www.ci.mora.mn.us 
• Facebook ....................@cityofmora  

 
Persons can also attend meetings of the city council and other city boards and commissions. 
Their meeting times and places can be found on the city’s website.  
  

mailto:info@cityofmora.com
http://www.ci.mora.mn.us/
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 1: Are you a … 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
City of Mora Resident 80.83% 97 72.93% 133 54.79% 160 

Mora Business Owner 7.50% 9 4.97% 9 5.48% 16 

Other 0.00% 0 2.76% 5 1.37% 4 
Resident or Business Owner in a 
Kanabec County Township 10.00% 12 18.78% 34 37.67% 110 

Answered   118   181  290 
Skipped   2   0  2 

Total   120   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 2: How many years have you lived in the city/township? 

         
 

Years 2022 Count 2023 Count 

<1 to 5 44 56 

6 to 10 22 43 

11 to 15 23 21 

16-20 21 34 

21-30 24 53 
31-40 14 28 
41-50 20 25 
51-60 10 13 
61-70 1 8 
71-80 1 3 

> 80 0 1 
Answered 180 285 

Skipped 1 7 
Total 181 292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 3: How would you rate the overall appearance of the city?  

 2021 
Percent 

2021 
Count 

2022 
Percent 

2022 
Count 

2023 
Percent 

2023 
Count 

Excellent 11.21% 13 9.39% 17 6.51% 19 
Good 65.95% 76.5 64.09% 116 55.82% 163 

Fair 19.40% 22.5 25.41% 46 30.14% 88 
Poor 0.86% 1 1.10% 2 5.48% 16 

Don't know 0.00% 0 0.00% 0 0.34% 1 

Answered  113  181  287 
Skipped  3  0  5 

Total  116  181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 4: How would you describe your overall feeling of safety in the city? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 19.83% 23 22.10% 40 19.52% 57 
Good 58.62% 68 60.22% 109 56.16% 164 

Fair 16.81% 19.5 14.92% 27 18.15% 53 
Poor 1.29% 1.5 2.76% 5 4.45% 13 

Don't know 2.59% 3 0.00% 0 1.03% 3 

Answered   115   181  290 
Skipped   1   0  2 

Total   116   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 5: How would you rate the overall quality  
of fire protection services in the city? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 31.03% 36 37.57% 68 29.11% 85 
Good 46.55% 54 45.30% 82 48.29% 141 
Fair 3.02% 3.5 3.87% 7 7.53% 22 
Poor 1.29% 1.5 0.55% 1 0.68% 2 
Don't know 17.24% 20 12.71% 23 13.70% 40 

Answered   115   181  290 
Skipped   1   0  2 

Total   116   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 6: How would you rate the overall condition of city streets? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 8.19% 9.5 6.08% 11 3.77% 11 

Good 56.47% 65.5 49.17% 89 44.18% 129 

Fair 25.86% 30 33.15% 60 32.53% 95 

Poor 8.62% 10 11.05% 20 17.81% 52 

Don't know 0.00% 0 0.55% 1 1.37% 4 

Answered   115   181  291 
Skipped   1   0  1 

Total   116   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 7: How would you rate the overall quality of snowplowing on city streets? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 26.72% 31 16.57% 30 15.75% 46 
Good 57.33% 66.5 53.04% 96 50.00% 146 
Fair 10.34% 12 15.47% 28 19.52% 57 
Poor 3.88% 4.5 13.26% 24 9.25% 27 
Don't know 0.86% 1 1.66% 3 4.79% 14 

Answered   115   181  290 
Skipped   1   0  2 

Total   116   181  292 

  

0%

10%

20%

30%

40%

50%

60%

70%

80%

90%

100%

Excellent Good Fair Poor Don't know

2021 2022 2023



14 
 
 

2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 8: How would you rate the overall condition of the municipal airport?  

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 1.72% 2 3.31% 6 3.08% 9 

Good 7.76% 9 15.47% 28 18.49% 54 

Fair 25.00% 29 3.87% 7 3.08% 9 

Poor 0.00% 0 0.00% 0 0.68% 2 

Don't know 64.66% 75 76.80% 139 74.32% 217 

Answered   115   180 
 

291 

Skipped   1   1 
 

1 

Total   116   181 
 

292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 9: How would you rate the overall quality of city park facilities  
(parks and trails)? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 14.22% 16.5 11.05% 20 7.88% 23 
Good 56.47% 65.5 55.80% 101 49.66% 145 
Fair 9.05% 10.5 14.92% 27 22.60% 66 
Poor 5.60% 6.5 4.97% 9 6.51% 19 
Don't know 13.79% 16 12.71% 23 13.01% 38 

Answered   115   180  291 
Skipped   1   1  1 

Total   116   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 10: How would you rate the overall condition of the Mora Aquatic Center? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 10.34% 12 12.71% 23 9.25% 27 
Good 30.17% 35 40.88% 74 41.44% 121 

Fair 9.05% 10.5 12.15% 22 14.38% 42 
Poor 1.29% 1.5 1.10% 2 3.77% 11 

Don't know 49.14% 57 32.60% 59 30.48% 89 

Answered   116   180  290 
Skipped   0   1  2 

Total   116   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 11: How would you rate the overall condition of Oakwood Cemetery? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 13.79% 16 15.47% 28 10.27% 30 
Good 44.40% 51.5 38.67% 70 40.07% 117 

Fair 5.60% 6.5 6.08% 11 9.59% 28 
Poor 1.72% 2 1.66% 3 1.37% 4 

Don't know 34.48% 40 37.02% 67 38.01% 111 

Answered   116   179  290 
Skipped   0   2  2 

Total   116   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 12: How would you rate the overall condition of the Mora Public Library? 
(New question in 2023) 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent     8.56% 25 
Good     41.10% 120 

Fair     17.47% 51 

Poor     6.85% 20 

Don't know     25.68% 75 

Answered     
 

291 
Skipped     

 
1 

Total     
 

292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 13: How would you rate the overall service and value of the  
North Country Bottleshop? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 7.76% 9 17.13% 31 21.58% 63 
Good 34.91% 40.5 34.81% 63 37.67% 110 
Fair 10.78% 12.5 9.94% 18 11.64% 34 
Poor 1.72% 2 2.21% 4 2.40% 7 
Don't know 43.97% 51 34.25% 62 26.37% 77 

Answered   115   178  291 
Skipped   1   3  1 

Total   116   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 14: How would you rate the quality of building inspection services and  
code enforcement (zoning, nuisances, etc.) in the city?  

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 0.86% 1 3.87% 7 3.08% 9 
Good 26.72% 31 20.99% 38 18.15% 53 
Fair 17.24% 20 19.34% 35 21.23% 62 
Poor 9.48% 11 6.08% 11 9.59% 28 
Don't know 44.83% 52 49.17% 89 46.23% 135 

Answered   115   180  287 
Skipped   1   1  5 

Total   116   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 15: How would you rate the overall quality of services provided by the city?  

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 12.07% 14 7.73% 14 7.19% 21 
Good 62.93% 73 56.35% 102 51.37% 150 
Fair 14.22% 16.5 20.99% 38 26.03% 76 
Poor 2.16% 2.5 3.31% 6 5.82% 17 
Don't know 8.62% 10 11.05% 20 9.25% 27 

Answered   116   180  291 
Skipped   0   1  1 

Total   116   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 16: How would you rate the dependability and overall quality of municipal 
sanitary sewer service?  

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 14.53% 17 12.71% 23 10.62% 31 
Good 49.57% 58 44.20% 80 38.01% 111 
Fair 6.41% 7.5 9.39% 17 10.96% 32 
Poor 1.28% 1.5 1.66% 3 1.71% 5 
Don't know 28.21% 33 31.49% 57 37.67% 110 

Answered   117   180  289 
Skipped   0   1  3 

Total   117   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 17: How would you rate the dependability and overall quality of the 
municipal water service? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 17.95% 21 16.02% 29 12.67% 37 
Good 54.70% 64 44.75% 81 37.33% 109 
Fair 10.26% 12 13.26% 24 13.01% 38 
Poor 0.85% 1 1.10% 2 2.40% 7 
Don't know 16.24% 19 23.76% 43 33.90% 99 

Answered   117   179  290 
Skipped   0   2  2 

Total   117   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 18: How would you rate the dependability and overall quality of the  
municipal electrical service?  

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Excellent 22.65% 26.5 16.02% 29 14.73% 43 
Good 61.97% 72.5 56.35% 102 46.58% 136 
Fair 5.13% 6 9.94% 18 13.70% 40 
Poor 0.00% 0 3.31% 6 2.40% 7 
Don't know 10.26% 12 11.60% 21 21.58% 63 

Answered   117   176  289 
Skipped   0   5  3 

Total   117   181  292 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 19: Do you read the city newsletter (yes or no) and why? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023 

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Yes 86.21% 100 80.11% 145 53.42% 156 
No 11.21% 13 16.02% 29 36.99% 108 

Answered   113   174  264 
Skipped   3   7   28 

Total   116   181   292 
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Yes No

2021 2022 2023“Yes” comments 
• “Yes”  (84) 
• Not always/generally/sometimes/ 

occasionally (6) 
• To stay informed/updated/looking for 

community information (50) 
• Comments related to the Kanabec County 

Times such as subscription cost, etc. (5) 
• “Yes, to see the 17.73% increase” 
• “Yes, to get all the tax increases” 
• Other (8) 

“No” comments 
• “No” – (48) 
• Didn’t know there was one;  

don’t receive one; and/or 
unsure how to access it (44) 

• Comments related to the Kanabec County 
Times such as subscription cost, political 
bias, etc. (4) 

• “No, because it is included in my virtual bill 
and I don’t remember to look for it.” 

• “No hard to read sometimes in black and 
white” 

• “No, I just don't think about it. If it was 
delivered via paper, I would read it. But I 
don't much pay attention to things online.” 

• “No, I know it is attached to my e bill but I 
don't take the time to open it” 

• “No. Cause it informs the people of the 
things we have no say over. At our 
expense.” 

• Other (7) 
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2023 Performance Measurement Program 
 

Question 20: Do you use the city website (yes or no) and why? 

  
2021 

Percent 
2021 

Count 
2022 

Percent 
2022 

Count 
2023  

Percent 
2023 

Count 
Yes 20.69% 24 34.81% 63 35.96% 105 
No 76.72% 89 59.12% 107 53.08% 155 

Answered   113   170   260 
Skipped   3   11   32 

Total   116   181   292 
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“No” comments 

• “No” – (97) 
• No computer/internet/tech skills (14) 
• Didn’t know about it (6) 
• No need to/no desire to (20) 
• Too hard/frustrating to use (2) 
• Other (16) 

 
 

“Yes” comments 
• “Yes” – (39) 
• Sometimes/occasionally (12) 
• To pay bills (12) 
• For swimming lessons/MAC info (9) 
• To find/look up specific information including 

ordinances, forms, contact info, 
minutes/agendas, events, etc. (27)  

• Other (6) 
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City of Mora/Mora Municipal Utilities  
2023 Performance Measurement Program 

Community Survey – Written Comments (grouped by main topic) 
 

Building Inspection/Code Enforcement 
• Brunswick Township has board supervisors who allow properties on Highway 65 and 70 to be infested 

with junk and other nuisances in violation of the township ordinance and Minnesota law. Brunswick 
Township devalues properties in the surrounding area. That township should be in compliance with local 
and state nuisance laws. 

• Building inspection/code enforcement: Doesn't know construction or codes. Too many employees at city 
hall. We see a lot of people sitting around on their personal phones. Mr. Anderson needs to get rid of the 
dead weight. Having part-time employees made to full-time was a big mistake and waste of money-same 
with recent job hires.  

• Code enforcement especially poor. Numerous homes allowed to bring down home values with junk in 
their yards, clearly violating codes, are not enforced. Meanwhile property taxes continue to go up.  

• Does the city ever enforce junky yards and not mowing lawns front and back? What about campers, RV's 
parked in driveways all year long? 

• Drug houses are allowed to accumulate more and more junk with nothing done about it. No enforcement 
of noise rules. There is no pride in making our little town of Ogilvie look or be better. 

• Enforce ordinances. Make people clean up their properties. Even in town the amount of disabled cars, 
brush piles along the street from a storm back in August, unleashed dogs, unsightly properties. This 
effects the overall look of the town. Make people clean up their rubbish. 

• I did not place any ‘excellent’ scores for city services. I’m a long-distance walker and see during my travels 
walking/biking trails not cleared of snow, city residents who have year-round yard sales, unmowed lawns 
in the summer, or have junk (including junk vehicles) eye sores, plus streets/sidewalks in need of major 
repairs. The overall appearance of the city is very important and becomes worse with slow reactions or 
inactions on part of the city. Being proactive is the key for progress. When I was younger, I always heard a 
catchy phrase played on WCMP radio, “There is More in Mora” and it was true at that time. In my 
opinion, the City has lost its standing and edge, other surrounding communities now outshine Mora. 

• I feel the city has done a good job providing services, BUT, I live at ________ Mora, home should never 
been given a building permit to build in an area that’s prone to flood, every spring and whenever we have 
average rainfall for more than 1 day. I've only been here 3 years and my walkout level has been flooded 
twice involving Sheetrock repair and carpet replacement. We also purchased a pump to pump flooded 
back yard otherwise water comes through the walls. Why was build permit issued?   

• I rated one thing down.... code enforcement. Noise not enforced and parking on grass and yards. 
• Please drive in alleys to see stored cars with outdated plates. Overgrown bushes- storage facility!? (Are 

they approved?) How far from neighbors line?? Rental homes are run down!! Fences being built with no 
license permits showing!!?? 

• Some peoples’ yards need to have junk removed. 
• The houses on the east side of 65 coming from the south, need to be torn down and disposed of. They 

give a trashy look to the town as people are driving through. Also on Hwy 23, ______’s house needs to get 
rid of cars and stuff in the yard looks awful! Actually everyone should clean up their yards and try to 
“beautify the town and surrounding areas”. 
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Mora Aquatic Center 
• I would like to know why the City Commerce Dept. is never open? Is this a volunteer service or is someone 

paid to man this office?? The mora swimming pool could use some upgrades like putting something down 
on the dressing room floor - always a hazard for slipping and falling. Could be a liability issue.  

• Love the pool, however it could definitely use some updates. The parks have icky kids hanging out at 
them. 

• Mora Aquatic Center excellent except locker rooms. More walking and bike trials that connect together, 
more sidewalks. More access to walking around Mora Lake. 

 
Community Development 

• Growth is needed! There is nowhere to buy clothing, shoes, printer cartridges, and more … forces us to go 
out of town or order, and not all are able to do that! Time and money spent on a school and medical 
facility are great - but where will people shop? Coborn’s is very expensive - needs competition! Lower 
income people are not getting what they need in order to make ends meet. Dollar and thrift stores help 
but are absolutely not the answer. 

• I have lived here 90% of my life and it is a nice town for what I need except we need a department store 
very bad. Otherwise all is ok in this town.  

• I still don’t think the Shopko building should have been demolished. There is a Spire building already. 
What a waste! Too many dollar stores! 

• I think there is so much more the city could do to help businesses, we have such cute shops now, our 
main street should be a spot lake people want to come. City should do hanging baskets, really promote 
our businesses, fix the side streets, Fair Ave. as an example. City should work with the school and 
community have an online pamphlet that Realtors can print out on all of our offerings and their contact 
info. 

• If you are concerned about city appearance, when coming into town from the south, it gives a poor 
impression of our city with the run down gas station, empty lot and old Buzzano’s building. 

• Mora is a growing city and as such it needs to keep evolving to suit the people's needs. WE NEED EITHER 
TARGET or WALMART!! Having to drive 25 min to reach the nearest one is ridiculous for a city of our size 
and strategic geographic location. As the last major city on 65 going north for over an hour, having one of 
these stores would be very financially lucrative not just for permanent residents, but also for passer-
throughers. It doesn't even have to be a full store, we all know Coborn’s won't allow it to sell groceries 
and we all know you cater to what Coborn’s wants..., but just a retail location that sells clothes, shoes, 
electronics, toys/cards, and other normal items. The reason Shopko failed is cause the store simply sucked 
and everything was incredibly expensive. Get a real store like the ones mentioned above and I guarantee 
they will prosper. Also, allowing Spire/Blaze to buy that land and then do nothing with it was beyond 
stupid. 1) We don't need another freaking bank location; 2) The non-developed land for the past couple 
years and now likely quite a few more years is ugly and shows how crappy you as a city are at developing 
said city. 

• Need better grocery stores – Coborn’s is too expensive!! 
• Need more businesses such as restaurants, grocery, clothing store or Walmart.  
• The businesses in town need to take into consideration the working class people. Too many businesses 

close at 5 pm. Too little of competition leads to higher prices and lower quality. The city should work on 
bringing more businesses into town and not just worry about the wants on main street. Expand into 
industrial section. The city should put more money into the parks and trails. Parks and trails are a great 
perk that bring people to the city and if we put money into them, the people will move here and bring 
more tax revenue. The city should look into child care options like a YMCA. Something to bring in more 
families and encourage people to keep their families in our city. 
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• The city doesn’t allow for any growth. No decent restaurants or larger stores are brought in. A city filled 
with dollar stores & thrift stores and an over-priced grocery store and nothing else. A Dollar General on 
every corner exudes one image- poor community. There's a reason Cambridge is thriving, because they 
grow and all the surrounding cities shop there, including nearly everyone from Mora. 

• The city needs to welcome and support more business so the tax bills aren't all on the homeowners. 
• The reason I put poor on appearance is the lack of business'. Many lots vacant downtown and on Hwy 65. 

What do we need to do to get more business' in Mora? And where there are vacant lots, the parking lots 
are trashed. The little town has so much going for it but at the same time, pretty trashy and vacant 
looking. Also wondering why water and sewer so expensive?" 

• We need better shopping. Target, Marshalls, anything that sells new, not secondhand. No more dollar 
stores.  

• We sure could use more retail instead of having to drive to Pine City or Cambridge. Very thankful for our 
hospital and clinic. 
 

Streets 
• 4 huge pot holes at Hwy 65/153rd Ave have been there for years. Keep getting bigger. 
• Because of heavy school traffic at 9th street and Hwy 65 I would recommend lower speed limits from the 

north and south.  
• City streets are NOT repaired right. Ride the bus, then you'll know. Patching is NOT smooth & packed 

smooth when holes are filled. Businesses want more people to come into their stores but there are TOO 
many with steps - walkers and wheelchair can't go up & down stairs!!! Bad problem.  

• I suggest moving the 60 mph speed sign heading North out of Mora to past 9th Street (for safety). Also, I 
would like to see senior housing on the old school property which would benefit the city of Mora. Trucks 
heading into town from the north use their air brakes to slow down adding to noise pollution. Can a no air 
brake sign be put in? 

• Lighting at corner of Hwy 65 and old school street by Sportsmens is very poor.  
• Monitor speed of cars going N & S on Wood Street school mornings and at school let out times. 
• Plow the road all of them; fix water odor; fix bad roads 
• Portage Ave. needs to be resurface from Chev. Garage to Walnut St. Lots of traffic on that road heading 

for businesses. Semis headed for Coborn’s, W Walnut St. speeding is excessive heading South from Post 
Office. Many pedestrians & bicycles. Dangerous four wheelers motorcycles.  

• Re-paving the roads is a must. 
• Roads are the worst... very embarrassing to our city 
• Roads could use work, utility rates are pretty high. 
• Same shit different day. Streets = crack seal, did any get done this summer? I didn’t see any! Pot holes, did 

any get patched? Most are the same today as this spring! Very poor street maintenance! But more tax 
increase - money-money-money. Capital improvements (where?) 

• Snow plowing streets - please do the east side of town first. Then the next snowfall start with the west 
side. It seems that last year west side was done first every time. Driving around there are many yard that 
have junk piled around - go down the alleys you see lots of junk. Do something to clean up the messes.  

• Street/sidewalk maintenance could be better. Grass growing in the curb and gutter along many sections. 
Some uneven sections of sidewalk along main street. Some sections have been obviously neglected. 
Would be nice to see the street sweeper out more often to clean things up. 

• The frequency of plowing and salting could be improved. 
• We live on North Grove St. north of 3-way stop signs. The morning and afternoon school traffic is very bad 

and noisy. Could school traffic be divert out to Hwy 65. It is not safe to be driving or walking on Wood or 
Grove St. when school is in session. Also the loud pickups from school.  



30 
 
 

• We think the streets have too much salt used in the winter. Would like to see bike trail near Oakwood 
Cemetery & JC Ballfields plowed as well as sidewalk on 7th St. And find a way to keep the pool open until 
Labor Day like it used to be. 

 
Parks and Trails 

• Bike trail needs a pedestrian tunnel or bridge at the Hwy 65 crossing. 
• Complete the trail over or under Hwy. 65 (before something bad happens). Make it a priority.  
• I believe the kids in the community would benefit from upgraded and bigger playgrounds and parks so all 

children can play no matter their physical limitations. 
• It would be nice to know what the plans for repaving the older pavement sections of the bike path are. 

Perhaps I should read the newsletter more often! 
• Joe Kohlgraf and his crew do an amazing job of keeping up with the demands of the city. I think the city of 

Mora has a lot of nice things to offer. The pool and trails are great. Love that there is a dog park, skate 
park and two playgrounds. I wish the library was more updated in looks. 

• Lack of sidewalks make Mora pedestrian unfriendly. Better & more sidewalks would be a benefit to the 
downtown business dist.  

• Overall a well run town! Would love continued development of trail system and parks, including pickle 
ball courts 

• Please add a usable public boat launch where the old high school was. This will bring in tourism money. 
Also, many of the city monuments are in disrepair (i.e. skier, founders spire) thank you.  

• The bike trails need to be repaved and should continue along the river (St. Francis is a good example). The 
pool should offer longer hours so people who work can enjoy it in the evening. Also offer an 18+ time for 
adults to enjoy the pool. We should have a public beach on Mora Lake. 

• We could use an indoor play area for young kids. 
• We could use expanded walking & bike trails. And more community wide events. Both would help keep 

community members active and social - important aspects for mental health. 
• We love Mora parks! 

 
City Services 

• Electrical service: Too many overhead lines - unused or hanging utility lines are not removed if no longer 
used (cable/Internet/phone) 

• I want to thank the city for taking care of a large tree that blew down in a storm last summer near my 
home.  

• My brother Jim donated time to build the pool. Temp inspector too strict. Sewer and water service too 
expensive.  

• Plan now for exceptions to land water line replacement in older houses. Just because the state wants to 
make this a priority doesn’t mean it's legally "reasonable" for property owners to do so. Not all homes will 
be a possible retrofit candidate so expect opt outs who aren't interested in the destruction/time costs for 
the exchange. 

• Portage Ave. is used as a main junction - people speed, road is not monitored, it is not maintained and 
there is nowhere for people to walk safely. Not enough power supplied to surrounding houses. For 
example - lights dim on a regular basis. Please work on making Mora a MORE attractive place for people 
to live and where they want to stay.  

• The streets are awful in town. The electric infrastructure is falling down. MMU was in my yard with a truck 
and rutted my yard. 

• When there is a city power outage in the summer like Aug. 11th, it would be nice to hear an update on 
when power is expected to return - I was without power for 12 hours.  
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• Will there be grants for home owners bad piping to the street and back? City put in new sewers 100 years 
old. 
 

Taxes 
• Extremely high taxes for little to no services. 
• I feel that there is a lacking of services for the amount of taxes I pay. 
• It's hard to continue to justify living here after 3 short years and our property value going up 37% on our 

1959 home. Our property taxes do not match what the city of Mora has to offer. We have to travel to 
Cambridge for food because your one grocer consistently sells expired, overpriced food (well documented 
within this community). The conditions of your roads are unacceptable. The water is brown and full of 
metals. The play grounds are unsafe, poorly maintained (often closing bathroom facilities due to 
vandalism) equipment falling apart while children are playing on them. The price for us to use the MAC is 
absurd. Poor budgeting and spending puts a huge burden on your tax payers and we are feeling it. We are 
grateful for the hard working, small business owners, otherwise we wouldn't have reason to leave our 
house. 

• Our property taxes are too high. Citizens are talking about moving. Many are still upset and angry that we 
were so mislead re: new school. 

• We need to encourage new businesses and get the city growing and thriving!!! 
• Extremely disappointed that WiFi access is poor considering the council has been ""working on it"" for 

years.  
• People cannot afford a 17.73% increase. That is crazy.  
• Property taxes are so high now - more than 4x when I moved here - that I cannot afford to live her any 

more and will be moving ASAP.  
• Seniors are being taxed out of the city. I don't see improvements that justify increases.  
• The tax rate increase in the past 2 years have been unjustified for the amount that they have gone up. I 

understand raising it a little each year, but the amount of the hike is unsustainable. Added to that, when 
the city puts a million dollar increase in a category labeled ambiguously such as "misc." that does not look 
good. If the city wants to raise taxes they need to be completely transparent on where the money is going 
and show where it is going. For example, last winter the quality of plowing was terrible across the board. 
Also, when we had the storm that knocked down many trees and branches, the city told us they would 
not be picking up any collected on the edge of residential properties. If taxes go up as much as they had, 
the least they can do is prove that the money is going somewhere tangible.  

• One thing the city should push for is having the old high school property be zoned for generating excellent 
tax revenue. It is a prime location that, if it is commercial, could help ease some of the burden of the city 
residents." 
 

Other 
• Any EV chargers should be paid for by those using them. Not by residents and business owners of the 

local area. Having people who make decisions at city hall who are local is beneficial vs. having people who 
live out of town. The city should support local businesses when making purchases (cars, etc). 

• Good city staff. Administrator needs to go or be held accountable for his inabilities to reply to requests 
and lack of knowledge. He is a micromanager and a detriment to the city and the quality staff that are 
members of the Mora community.  

• It would be nice to see improvements in other areas of the city that have been neglected. Area by 
Coborn’s (frontage road), parks not being utilized (by Coborn’s and anytime fitness).  

• Social media presence would be helpful. Not just used for shouting directives but to share resources and 
ways to be involved in the community.  



32 
 
 

• The Vasaloppet claims to bring people in, is there any collaboration with the city? The Chamber of 
Commerce is borderline non-existent, could that be improved to help draw business? There is no space to 
rent or lease for new or existing businesses to expand, how can the city address that?" 

• I have lived here my entire life and it has been very depressing watching the decline of this once vibrant 
town. Our taxes are so high that it makes it impossible to keep our properties in good condition. I have 
never been able to afford to side or replace my windows, for one… I don’t have enough money left to do 
so, and two… I am afraid of being raped by the city/county for more inflated taxes! There are no jobs 
here, so those of us that have to be able to make a living have to travel an hour one way just to live. There 
are no stores here, other than shitty dollar stores, or our overpriced grocery (Coborn’s) store… we have to 
travel just to buy a pair of pants to wear. Our streets are all crumbling, when Gene was in charge, our 
streets were taken care of and always cleared during the winter, for the last ten years or so we are lucky 
to see a plow come down our streets before they are packed into nothing short of an ice road. Don’t get 
me started on enforcement of city codes…. What a joke!!! It’s always pass the buck, we have homes here 
where there are people stacking pallets and just plain trash and the city turns a blind eye to it. Saying you 
need to talk to law enforcement, law enforcement says their hands are tied by the courts… so nothing 
ever gets done! Just keep sweeping it all under the rug! If we are going to have code then enforce them 
damnit! There are constantly dogs/cats running and crapping all over everyone’s property and again the 
city does nothing. I would move out of this town in a heartbeat but because of inability to update my 
house, I would never be able to get the true market value of it. Sadly I will be here until my property rots 
away and then have nothing. I honestly don’t even know why I took the time to write this, nothing will be 
done… I might as well have went and told it to my trees. 

• I live on Mora Lake, upset with the changing watershed. You have killed my oak trees while draining the 
backyards of houses north of me. I'm upset with what has been done at the airport. Waste of money. The 
companies that use to use it are long gone. FAA money is taxpayer money. I also would like to see the 
wages published so we can see what people are payed. My taxes have gone up 30%-30%-17% and then 
the value of a 100 year old house up 30k last year. I quit going to City Council meetings because I just get 
upset. Many members are not qualified for the job.  

• I think the city of Mora has great potential. Things seem poorly coordinated. I think with a little better 
effort, this could be one of the most ideal small communities in Minnesota. 

• I worked in city gov and volunteered to help in _(illegible)_ but never got an answer to my letter and ____ 
_(illegible)_ .  

• I'm new here. 
• Just lived here 9 months - moved here in March 22-23. So far good, don't know about a lot of things yet. I 

am concerned about the none-emergency number of the police, they don't answer their phone I called no 
one answered.  

• Library is small. Would be nice to have one on ground level - not one we have to "climb to." Overall our 
city is well taken care of. Great city crew.  

• More/better updates and announcements on city “festivals” would be nice. There have been 2 parades 
we missed/had no knowledge of until it was already happening. Services/activities geared towards 
toddlers/kids would be awesome, but I do understand the struggles in coordinating such. We do love 
living here, it’s been a great place to start our family. One big complaint is the people speeding down side 
roads. We live on a very short side road in town, and people FLY by. I don’t at all feel safe letting my son 
play in the front yard for that reason. But again, I understand the police cannot be everywhere at once. 
They’ve got bigger fish to fry I’m sure. 

• Oakwood Cemetery - They mow my decorations over. Family service don't want to be helpful - no 
empathy. Beware of Crystal's bar. Seems like the drunk and obnoxious hang there. Something was put in 
my drink on Halloween. Sick for 3 days. I feel safe at Kev's Depot.  
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• On the new school. The flag pole and flag are a slap in the face to the residence who’ve served. It doesn’t 
have to be so small. Why in the world is there non bulletproof glass as a barrier from our kids. There is no 
safety net once so ever. It’s an embarrassment just like our raised taxes! Who pocketed money in the 
building project? 

• Overall I think Mora is a pretty good town.  
• Since I live in rural Arthur Township, I'm not familiar with services in town so have circled "Don't know."  
• Thanks for taking the time to listen. 
• The city has a neat and clean appearance and has been a great community to raise my family.  
• The library could really use carpet refresh 
• The Mora Public Library needs to be updated. The building was built 50 years ago and it is showing its age-

-the carpet is ripped and full of stains, the paint is outdated, and it is too small to provide the services that 
the community needs. 

• The pink ugly rocks and railing on Forest candy shop need to go. It an eyesore!!! 
• This city is very well organized and run. Glen and Company are doing a very good job.  
• Too many stray cats in the trailer park. Should have a place for them, not on residents’ door steps. 
• Very unhappy with Kanabec County Sheriff Dept. & County Attorney office. Do not respond to calls or 

emails.  
• Website clumsy and not very user friendly. 
• Why doesn’t Mora take better care of buildings, such as schools? They let them go to hell, and then tear 

down and build new! How wasteful! And our Tax money pays for that! If all towns are this wasteful, who 
is making the money? I rue the day I moved to this "God Forsaken Place." I'm too old to go elsewhere, but 
I'll be glad when I leave in spirit.  

• Would love to have the city more wheelchair friendly 
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CITY OF MORA/MORA MUNICIPAL UTILITIES 

2023 Performance Measurement Program 

Community Survey 

 
 

This is a short community survey asking you how you feel about various services provided by the City of 
Mora and Mora Municipal Utilities.  

Please take the time to complete this short survey and return it to city hall no later than Friday, January 
26, 2024. You can include the survey with your utility bill payment, mail it, or drop it off at city hall. The 
survey is completely anonymous. If you have a question or comment to which you would like a 
response, please write your name and contact information on the survey or send your question or 
comment to the city. 

The survey results will be presented at a future city council meeting and will then be posted on the city’s 
website and published in the newsletter. This survey will also be given in coming years so we can 
measure our performance over time. Thank you very much for taking the time and showing an interest 
in your community. If you have any questions, please contact city hall at 320-679-1511. 

 

1. Are you a   Mora Resident  Mora Business owner 
 Resident or Business Owner in _______________ Township 

 
2.  Indicate the number of years you have lived in the city/township: ______years. 
 
3.  How would you rate the overall appearance of the city?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
4. How would you describe your overall feeling of safety in the city?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
5. How would you rate the overall quality of fire protection services in the city?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
6. How would you rate the overall condition of city streets?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
7. How would you rate the overall quality of snowplowing on city streets?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 

8. How would you rate the overall condition of the municipal airport?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
9. How would you rate the overall quality of city park facilities (parks and trails)?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  
 
 



 

10. How would you rate the overall condition of the Mora Aquatic Center? 

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
11. How would you rate the overall condition of Oakwood Cemetery? 

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
12. How would you rate the overall condition of the Mora Public Library? 

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
13. How would you rate the overall service and value of the North Country Bottleshop? 

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
14. How would you rate the quality of building inspection services and code enforcement (zoning, 

nuisances, etc.) in the city?  
 

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
15. How would you rate the overall quality of services provided by the city?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
16.  How would you rate the dependability and overall quality of municipal sanitary sewer service?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
17.  How would you rate the dependability and overall quality of the municipal water service?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 
18.  How would you rate the dependability and overall quality of the municipal electrical service?  

Excellent Good  Fair   Poor   Don’t know  

 

19. Do you read the city newsletter?  Yes No Why_____________________________ 

 

20. Do you use the city website?  Yes No Why_____________________________ 

 
Questions or comments ________________________________________________________________  

 ___________________________________________________________________________________  

 ___________________________________________________________________________________  

 ___________________________________________________________________________________  

 ___________________________________________________________________________________  

 ___________________________________________________________________________________  

 
Please complete and return this survey to city hall no later than Friday, January 26, 2024. Thank you! 

 
Mailing Address: City of Mora / Mora Municipal Utilities, 101 Lake Street S., Mora, MN 55051 







Item No. 7c 
 

 M E M O R A N D U M 

Date: March 19, 2024 
To: Mayor and City Council 
From: Kirsten Faurie, Community Development Director 
RE: Conditional Use Permit for a dog training and kennel facility – 129 Forest Ave. E  

 
SUMMARY 

The City Council will consider granting a conditional use permit to allow to allow dog training and a kennel at 
129 Forest Ave. East located in the B-1 Central Business District. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

Jennifer and Jason Yates, applicants and property owners, have applied for a Conditional Use Permit 
(CUP) to allow a dog training and kennel facility at 129 Forest Ave. East. 
 
Yates has expressed her intent to open a new business at this location, The Responsible Dog LLC. She has 
included a document describing her business operation goals including a floor plan (attached). The 
intent is to offer dog training, grooming, and boarding. 
 
The Yates’ plan includes several measures to mitigate concerns about dog noise and waste: 

 Noise: The Yates have proposed replacing overhead doors on the east and north side of the 
building with insulated doors. Their site plan separates areas where dogs are being kept from 
the shared walls of other business with “buffer” spaces like a closet/bathroom/storage room.   

 Dog Waste: The Yates have proposed both indoor and outdoor “potty” areas for the dogs. The 
yates propose spraying the areas with an odor eliminator regularly and keeping feces picked up. 

 
The Planning Commission conducted a public hearing for this request at its March 11, 2024 meeting. The 
Planning Commission heard from persons both in support and opposed to the CUP. The Planning Commission 
recognized concerns, specifically those regarding dog noise and waste in the B-1 District, and crafted 
conditions specifically meant to mitigate those concerns.  
 
The commission has recommended approval of the CUP with the conditions as presented.  
 
OPTIONS & IMPACTS 

1. Approve the CUP with conditions as presented or amended. 
2. Deny the CUP, providing specific reasons for denial for the written record. 
3. Table the request for further consideration. The 60-day review period for this request expires April 22, 

2024.  
 

RECOMMENDATION 

Motion to approve Resolution No. 2024-324 as presented.  
 
Attachments 
1. Site map 
2. The Responsible Dog business description & site plan 
3. Proposed Resolution No. 2024-324 



SUBJECT 

SITE 



Conditional Use Permit (CUP)
129 Forest Ave East Mora, MN 55051

Jason & Jennifer Yates

The Responsible Dog LLC
The Responsible Dog LLC is excited to be a more active and permanent business in Mora and
serve our community and the surrounding counties with research-informed dog training that has
the potential to impact the community positively. Between Jennifer and Jackson, we have
combined experience of 32 years in training dogs for a variety of sports, disciplines, and
behavioral modification. For the last 17 years, Jennifer Yates has been volunteering with the
Kanabec County 4-H Dog Project, teaching Obedience, Rally, Showmanship, Agility, Jumpers,
and responsible dog ownership. This is a unique program that offers youth from kindergarten to
one year past high school free dog training twice a week. It allows for youth to engage in
responsible dog ownership and learn invaluable life lessons.

Our “why” for our passion for dog training is rooted in dog-mediated personal development.
Dogs serve as excellent examples of how our nonverbal and verbal communication affects the
outcomes of our communication dynamics. Dogs offer us many opportunities to engage in
self-reflexivity and our dog-human relationships have shown to have profound impacts on our
mental wellbeing. We are passionate about combining these two pieces into our pedagogy.

Our facility is also an opportunity to establish an additional third space in Mora. Third spaces are
places where community members congregate away from home and work. Third spaces are
powerful community builders, and allow more opportunities to foster cultures of peace within our
communities. We hope that our facility can be utilized as a space that connects people and
continues to offer opportunities to build a strong community.
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Conditional Use Permit (CUP)
129 Forest Ave East Mora, MN 55051

Floor Plan

This is an idea of the usage of 129 Forest Avenue East. The classes and training sessions will
be held in the previously car bay area. Which is separated from any adjourning business by two
concrete walls and one sheetrock wall.

Noise was noted as a concern of local business, our commitment to noise mitigation is as
follows - the overhead door on the east side of the building which is on South Lake St will be
replaced with an insulated door. The overhead door on the North side of the building (Forest
Ave) will be replaced with an insulated door. The shared walls between 129 Forest Ave E. are
either a bathroom or additional space wall. While dogs are at the facility, they are being engaged
in learning, and barking will not be tolerated, dogs will be redirected and taught appropriate
ways to express their emotions.

Grooming space will be allotted and utilized by us and potentially hiring a groomer in the future.
Boarding space is proposed for use in board and train options for clients to leave their dogs with
us for one-on-one training from one to seven weeks. The dogs would be monitored while being
boarded. Staff will be onsite with dogs while being boarded.

The additional space will be going through an additional conditional use process at a later date.

There will be an indoor potty area designated in the floor plan of the building space as well as
an outdoor potty area (filled with pea gravel) along the East side of the building and a larger
space outside behind the building on the west side. The feces will be cleaned up by the owner
of the dog and the area will be sprayed with an odor eliminator daily along with being sprayed
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with water to wash out the urine as needed. The biosecurity of the facility to lessen dog
diseases is also very important to us and to inform the dog community of potential hazards to
watch for in the environment.

Parking
Parking will be available in front of the building, along Forest Ave, and South Lake St.

Summary of Business Activities and Scope
● Training classes will be held generally in the evenings during the work week from 5-9

p.m. Schedule of classes will vary widely from month to month. Some examples of the
classes that will be held are as follows:

○ Puppy 101
○ Obedience 1,2,&3
○ Rally
○ Confirmation Training
○ Canine Good Citizen (titling class that prepares dogs to be evaluated by a CGC

evaluator and be awarded a CGC title) this is the first step to therapy dog training
○ S.T.A.R. Puppy (Socialization, Training, Activity, Responsibility)
○ Foundational Agility
○ Good Behavior Boot Camp
○ Dog Conditioning and Wellness
○ Trick Dog Training
○ Educational programs for first-time dog owners

● One-on-one training will be held during the day by appointment
● Weekend seminar-style events will be discipline-focused and will be throughout the

calendar year, not on a set schedule. These types of events will bring people from
around the country to attend and will bring in a lot of business for surrounding
businesses.

● The front office/storefront space will provide training equipment, treats, toys, enrichment
activities, etc. that are harder to access north of the cities.

● Online Pay-per-view and free educational courses
● Remote Training via Zoom for clients outside of Minnesota
● Seasonal activities and celebrations that will be open to the public
● Open training times for clients to use the training space outside of classes/one-on-one

sessions
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RESOLUTION NO. 2024-324 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF MORA, MINNESOTA, APPROVING A 
CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT TO ALLOW A DOG TRAINING AND KENNEL FACILITY TO BE LOCATED AT 129 

FOREST AVE. EAST IN THE B-1 CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT  
AS REQUESTED BY JASON & JENNIFER YATES 

  
WHEREAS, Jason and Jennifer Yates applicants and property owners submitted an application dated 
received and considered complete on February 22, 2024 for a Conditional Use Permit to allow a dog 
training and kennel facility to be located at 129 Forest Ave. East in the B-1 Central Business District; and 
 
WHEREAS, the property upon which the request is being made is located at 129 Forest Ave. East and is 
legally described as: 

 
PID 22.02455.00 

That part of Lot 3, Auditor's Subdivision No. 18, Kanabec County, Minnesota, which lies Easterly and 
Southerly of the following described line: Commencing at the Northeast corner of said Lot 3; thence on 

an assumed bearing of South 89 degrees 58 minutes 45 seconds West along the North line of said Lot 3 a 
distance of 52.83 feet to the point of beginning of the line to be described; thence South 0 degrees 19 
minutes East 35.0 feet; thence South 89 degrees 58 minutes 45 seconds West 0.68 feet to point "A"; 

thence South 0 degrees 19 minutes East 32.07 feet thence South 89 degrees 58 minutes 45 seconds West 
27.98 feet to point "B"; thence South 0 degrees 01 minutes 15 seconds East 0.33 feet to point "C": thence 
South 89 degrees 58 minutes 45 seconds West 20.6 feet to the West line of said Lot 3 and said line there 

terminating. 
  

Together with an easement for ingress and egress over and across the South 12 feet of Lot 2, Auditor's 
Subdivision No. 18, Kanabec County, Minnesota. 

 
WHEREAS, notice was provided and on March 11, 2024 the Planning Commission conducted a public 
hearing regarding this application, at which it heard from the Community Development Director and 
invited members of the public to comment; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Planning Commission recommended approval of the request; and 
 
WHEREAS, the City Council considered the request and the Planning Commission’s recommendation at 
its March 19, 2024 meeting and made the following finding as required by Zoning Code §150.036 
Conditional Uses, Subd. E Standards: 
 
Criteria #1 The use is consistent with the purposes and intent of the Zoning Code and the purposes 

and intent of the zoning district in which the applicant intends to locate the proposed 
use. 

Finding #1 The Zoning Code identifies the proposed use of dog training and kennels as Conditional 
Uses within the B-1 District. The proposed use is consistent with the intent of the zoning 
district. 

 
Criteria #2 The use is in keeping with the Comprehensive Plan and the policies thereof. 
Finding #2 The Comprehensive Plan Land Use Map identifies the subject site as Commercial. The 

Comprehensive Plan goals include promoting growth and diversification of Mora’s local 



economy. The proposed use complies with the Comprehensive Plan designation and 
policies. 

 
Criteria #3 The use will not cause undue traffic congestion or hazards. 
Finding #3 Based on the information provided by the applicants, the proposed use will not generate 

enough traffic to cause undue traffic congestion or hazards.    
 
Criteria #4 The use will be adequately served by public utilities and all other necessary public 

facilities and services. 
Finding #4 The property is served by municipal water and sewer, and other necessary public 

services. 
 
Criteria #5 The structure and the site shall have an appearance that will not have an adverse effect 

upon adjacent properties. 
Finding #5 This is an existing structure; the positioning of the proposed outdoor dog “potty” 

spots/relieving areas are located in the back and side areas of the property. However, if 
not properly managed the dog relieving areas could have an impact on neighboring 
businesses and residences in terms of appearance and odor. Inadequate sound proofing 
could also have an adverse effect on adjacent properties. Noise and pet mess concerns 
are less so for dog training and grooming when pets are only in the building for a short 
period. These concerns are increased for dog kenneling/boarding which involve longer-
term stays. Staff finds these concerns could be mitigated if approved with certain 
conditions.  

 
Criteria #6 The use will be sufficiently compatible by distance or screened from adjacent 

residentially zoned or used land so that existing homes will not be depreciated in value 
and there will be no deterrence to development of vacant land. 

Finding #6 This is an existing commercial structure with a residential home located in close 
proximity to the south; there is no nearby vacant land. The proposed use of the facility 
and site plan does not require any screening from residentially used or zoned properties. 

 
Criteria #7 The use will not jeopardize the public’s health, safety or general welfare. 
Finding #7 There is no evidence to suggest that the proposed use will jeopardize the public’s health, 

safety or general welfare. 
 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the City Council of the City of Mora, MN hereby approves the 
Conditional Use Permit subject to the following conditions. Violation of any of the following conditions 
shall constitute grounds for revocation of the Conditional Use Permit: 
 
1. The Conditional Use Permit shall be utilized and all conditions shall be met within one year of 

recording or the Conditional Use Permit shall become null and void. 
2. The applicant shall apply for and obtain a building permit prior to any structural improvements. 
3. The applicant shall apply for and obtain a sign permit prior to installing any new or replacement 

signage. Signage shall be in compliance with Zoning Code sections 150.210-150.227. 
4. Use of the site shall be generally consistent with the floor plan stamp dated “Received Feb. 26, 

2024.” Notably any areas where animals are being kept shall be separated from walls adjoining 
other businesses with “buffer” spaces such as a bathroom, office, or storage area.  Any major 



deviations, as determined by city staff, shall require further review by the Planning Commission and 
approval from the City Council.  

5. Any un-insulated overhead doors on the exterior of the building shall be replaced with insulated 
doors.  

6. Outdoor dog potty/relieving areas shall not be permitted on front/Forest Ave. side of the building, 
but will be limited to the southwest, and east sides of the building. Feces will be picked up twice 
daily at a minimum; areas will be treated for odor a minimum of three times weekly.   

7. Allowed kennel uses shall be limited to dog boarding, including dog daycare or overnight stays; dog 
breeding or sales shall not be allowed.  

 
The foregoing resolution was introduced and moved for approval by Council Member ____________ 
and seconded by Council Member _____________. 
 

Voting for the resolution: .......................  
Voting against the resolution:.................  
Abstained from voting: ...........................  
Absent: ....................................................  
 

Motion carried and resolution adopted this 19th day of March, 2024. 
 
 
 
 
_______________________________   ATTEST: _____________________________ 
Jake Mathison, Mayor       Glenn Anderson, City Administrator 

 
 
 
 
 



Item No. 7d 

 

 M E M O R A N D U M 
Date: March 19, 2024 
To: Mayor and City Council 
From: Natasha Segelstrom, Administrative Services Director 

Kelly Christianson, Accountant 
RE: 2024 Budget Amendment 

 
SUMMARY 
Budget amendments are periodically needed to align the City’s spending plan, and/or make necessary changes to 
reflect appropriate expenditure and revenue line items. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
Amending the City’s budget demonstrates the City’s desire for good financial stewardship. Individual explanations are 
listed next to each budget amendment request below. 

 
 

Budget Amendments for Fund 101, General Fund:  
 

 
 

 
OPTIONS & IMPACTS 

A. Motion to approve 2024 budget amendments, as presented.  
B. Do not approve 2024 budget amendments.  

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
Motion to approve 2024 budget amendments, as presented.  
 

Type Account Code Account Description

Current 
2024 

Budget

(Proposed) 
Amended 

2024 
Budget

Change 
from 

Current 
Budget ($) Justification

Expenditures E 101-41410-405 Contractual Labor 4,250        -                    (4,250)        

The League of Minnesota Cities (LMC), per IRS 
guidance, recommends paying election judges as 
employees via payroll, reported on a Form W2. 
Rather than reporting as contractual labor, 
reported on a 1099-MISC or NEC.

Expenditures E 101-41410-101 Wages & Salaries -                 4,250           4,250          

The League of Minnesota Cities (LMC), per IRS 
guidance, recommends paying election judges as 
employees via payroll, reported on a Form W2. 
Rather than reporting as contractual labor, 
reported on a 1099-MISC or NEC.

4,250$      4,250$        -$                 Net effect to General Fund Reserve Balance



Engineers  |  Architects  |  Planners  |  Scientists 

Short Elliott Hendrickson Inc., 3535 Vadnais Center Drive, St. Paul, MN 55110-3507 
651.490.2000  |  800.325.2055  |  888.908.8166 fax  |  sehinc.com 

SEH is 100% employee-owned  |  Affirmative Action–Equal Opportunity Employer 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: Greg Anderson, PE (Lic. MN) 
 
DATE: March 14, 2024 
 
RE: Project Updates 
 SEH No. MORA0 173807  14.00 
 
 
TH 65 at 9th Street – Left Turn Lane Project 

• TH 65 has been widened for the turn lane north of Industrial Road, all lifts of bituminous placed 
on the widened section and temporary pavement markings are in place. 

• Work is scheduled to resume on the project in June of 2024. 
• Given the warm weather and low water level, finishing the remaining work prior to June has been 

discussed.  If the Council approves, we can pursue completion of this project this spring.  
• We would follow-up with the school district if there is a change in the project schedule.   

 
TH 65 Bike Trail Extension 

• The project is 99% complete. 
• A spring project walk-through will be completed with public works in the coming weeks. 
• Once the project is accepted, the 1-year warranty period will begin. 

 
Mora Lake Outlet Pipe/Maple Avenue Reconstruction Project  

• SEH and City staff will be meeting with the DNR to kick-off the project.   
• Kanabec County is planning their road project for 2025. 

 
Wood Street Trail Extension 

• The City received grant funds for the extension of the Wood Street trail from 7th Street to Maple 
Avenue.   

• City, Kanabec County and SEH staff will be meeting with MnDOT to discuss the project process 
and schedule.     

 
Water Tower  

• Maintenance work on the smaller water tower near Olympak is scheduled for April/May. 
ah 
x:\ko\m\mora0\173807\1-genl\14-corr\project update memo 2024 03 14.docx 



[Type text] 
 

 
February 2024  

 
During the month of February, 2024 Kanabec County Sheriff’s Office contract cars responded to or initiated 
519 calls for service within the City of Mora. The most frequent calls for service were Medical Emergencies 
(59), Traffic Violations (129), and winter parking violations (45)  
 
 
Deputies logged 39 foot patrols in the downtown business district and city parks. 
 
 
 
Contract deputies received continuing education/training in the following areas: 
 

- Mental Health Crisis Response 
 

- Civil Matters: Repossession and Eviction 
 
 
 
The Kanabec County Sheriff’s Office continues to proudly serve the citizens of Mora within Kanabec County. 
The Sheriff’s Office encourages any and all community members to contact our office with any questions, 
comments, or concerns. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sergeant Dylan VanGorden  #3104 
 
 



Printed On: 03/05/24 14:56CAD Summary Report

Kanabec County Sheriff's Office

02/24 Total

911 Hang-ups-Abandoned-Open 
Line

14 14

Agency Assist 8 8

Alarms All (Home, Business, Bank, 
misc)

11 11

Animal Bites 1 1

Animal-All Other 9 9

Assault 2 2

Building Security Checks 10 10

Civil Assist 8 8

Disorderly Conduct 6 6

Drug calls - All 2 2

DTP 3 3

Escorts-Funerals, Races, etc 4 4

Fires - All Others 3 3

Foot Patrol 39 39

Found - animals, property, etc 7 7

Fraud 3 3

Harassing communications calls 1 1

Hospice Deaths 4 4

Information and misc calls 23 23

Juvenile calls excluding tobacco, 
drugs, alcohol

5 5

Maltreatment 23 23

Medical - Drug Overdoses 1 1

Medical Emergency 59 59

Meetings and Presentations 3 3

Missing Person(s) 2 2

Mora Ordinance Violations 1 1

Motorist Assist calls 1 1

Neighborhood Disputes 1 1

ProPhoenix rev. 05/09/2018 ** Confidential - Unauthorized Use Prohibited ** 1 of 2



Printed On: 03/05/24 14:56CAD Summary Report

02/24 Total

Noise - including loud music, parties, 
etc

5 5

Parking Violations 1 1

Public assist calls 5 5

Recovered- property and vehicles 1 1

Road Hazards 1 1

Scams 3 3

Secure Helipad 5 5

Snowbird Parking 45 45

Suicide threats-attempts 1 1

Suspicious- persons, vehicles, and 
occurrences

23 23

Theft-not vehicle 13 13

Threats 5 5

Traffic / Driving complaints 5 5

Traffic Accident 3 3

Traffic Violation 121 121

Unwanted person 8 8

Violation of Court Order 5 5

Warrant Entry and Arrests 5 5

Welfare Check 10 10

Total 519 519

ProPhoenix rev. 05/09/2018 ** Confidential - Unauthorized Use Prohibited ** 2 of 2



City of Mora Planning Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

5:30 p.m. Monday, March 11, 2024 
Mora City Hall, 101 Lake St, Mora, MN 55051 

 

Page 1 of 3 
 

Pursuant to due call and notice thereof Chair Sheldon Shepard called to order the regular meeting of the 
Planning Commission at 5:30 p.m. Monday, March 11, 2024, in the Mora City Hall Council Chambers.  

2. Roll call: Present: Sheldon Shepard, Tim Dahlberg, Jody Anderson, Lance Strande 
Absent: Sara Treiber 
Staff present: Community Development Director Kirsten Faurie, City Administrator Glenn Anderson 
Guests: Jennifer Yates, Jackson Yates 

3. Adopt Agenda: MOTION made by Dahlberg, seconded by J. Anderson, and unanimously carried to 
adopt the agenda as presented.  

4. Approval of Minutes: MOTION made by Dahlberg, seconded by Strande and unanimously carried to 
approve the February 12, 2024 minutes as presented. 

5. Open Forum: No one spoke during open forum 

6. Public Hearings:  

a. Conditional Use Permit request to allow a dog training and kennel at 129 Forest Ave E: 
Shepard opened the public hearing at 5:31 p.m. Faurie introduced the CUP request. Jennifer 
Yates presented details about her proposed business, The Responsible Dog, LLC. The 
business will be primarily for dog training with a board-and-train option. Yates presented a 
floor plan which specified areas for training, areas for boarding/grooming, and indoor and 
outdoor dog potty areas.  

Shannon and Nate Rubischko are the owners of the building at 125 Forest Ave. East. S. 
Rubischko owns Asolare Yoga and Wellness, and rents to tenants including Linda’s Hair 
Design and Prizm Tattoo. Shannon voiced concerns of sound traveling through the shared 
walls and potential health impacts of the dog urine and feces.  

Jessica Schrupp asked about the previous auto shop that operated at 129 Forest Ave. E and 
if there were noise issues at that time.  

Linnea Haasken of Haasken Dental at 130 Forest Ave. E. noted her apprehension about the 
affect barking dogs would have the anxiety of dental patients, as well as dogs passing by 
using their property as a potty area.  

Jennifer Yates discussed their possible future CUP request to add a living space in the back 
of the building in order to watch over any boarded dogs. J. Anderson asked Faurie if this was 
an allowed use. Faurie explained that her interpretation of the city’s codes are that a living 
space could be permitted through a CUP if the living space were secondary in use. The area 
in that building previously used as a living space was an unapproved residential space.  

Mary Olson of East Central Veterinarians voiced her support of the Yates’ proposal, speaking 
to Jennifer’s skills and patience with dogs and children. Olson said Yates’ had moral 
integrity, was responsible, and made good decisions. Olson also shared about the history of 
129 Forest Ave. E, which was the home of East Central Veterinarians when she began her 
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career. Olson noted that a dog training facility would be a needed and welcome business in 
the city of Mora. She respected the city was also being responsible by discussion any issues 
of pet waste and noise, but based on her experience in that location did not think noise 
would be a problem.  

A woman who did not share her name spoke about the demand for dog training businesses 
in the area.  

Nate Rubischko expressed concern about shared walls and if the dog training business 
would be appropriate in that location and asked for clarification about where potty areas 
would be.  

Shepard reminded those present that this is a conditional use permit that can be revoked if 
the conditions are not met. Faurie noted that CUPS run with the land without a time limit. If 
a time limit were imposed, the city could instead grant an interim use permit.  

Linnea Haasken asked if there would be a limit to the number of dogs served at the location.  

Jodi Bakke said that if too many dogs at one time were served, it would become unsafe but 
she trusted the Yates to make sound decisions about what a safe number would be.  

Jennifer Yates clarified that a safe number of dogs depends on the individual dogs (size, 
behavior, experience, etc.) 

Jackson Yates said that for a class, there may only be 15 dogs present at one time, but if 
they hosted an event such as a rally or show, there could be a much larger number of dogs 
present at one time.  

Richard Gossen said he felt such a facility was not appropriate in town and a kennel would 
be more appropriate for the country. He encouraged the city to license dogs.  

Shepard closed the public hearing at 6:02 p.m. 

Faurie acknowledged the written letters/comments received regarding the CUP. Ten 
expressed support, six expressed concern mostly surrounding noise and pet waste.  

J. Anderson expressed support for new businesses, but also wanted to protect the existing 
businesses. She was interested in seeing a limit of 15 animals being served at one time for 
training, and was opposed to overnight kenneling in the B-1 District. 

After seeing more details of the plan, Shannon Rubischko noted she was feeling more 
comfortable with the proposal.  

Shepard noted he was comfortable with permitting both the training and kenneling because 
of the city’s ability to revoke the permit if necessary. 
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MOTION made by Dahlberg, seconded by Strande, that the commission was interested in 
approving both training and kenneling as a use. Motion passed 3-1 with J. Anderson 
opposed, noting she only opposed the overnight boarding.   

Faurie reviewed each of the conditions drafted in Resolution No. PC2024-0311. The 
commission noted a correction to number 6, that dog potty areas should be limited to the 
southwest and east sides of the building.  

The commissioners then discussed conditions. Discussion continued on what might be an 
appropriate limit for the number of dogs, noise mitigation, potty areas, etc. The Commission 
discussed the buildings square footage, safety, and how a limit on the number of dogs for 
different uses might be enforced.  

The Planning Commission discussed if the permit should be issued as an Interim Use Permit 
or Conditional Use Permit. After discussion the members felt an Interim Use Permit would 
be overly restrictive.  

MOTION made by Dahlberg, seconded by J. Anderson to approve Resolution No. PC2024-
0311 with the correction to condition number 6, changing “south” to “southwest.” Motion 
approved unanimously.  

7. New Business: None 

8. Old Business:  

a. Code Review regarding parking minimums: The commission decided to postpone discussion 
of parking minimums to a future meeting.  

9. Reports: None.  

10. Adjournment: MOTION to adjourn by J. Anderson, seconded by Dahlberg, and unanimously carried 
to adjourn the Planning Commission meeting at 6:54 p.m. The next regular meeting of the Planning 
Commission is scheduled for 5:30 p.m. Monday, April 8, 2024. 

 
 

_________________________                                 Attest: _________________________ 
Commission Chair                                                                      Kirsten Faurie 
        Community Development Director 
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City of Mora, MN 
PARK BOARD 

Meeting Minutes 
 

March 12, 2024 
 

Present: Steven Holcombe, Alison Holland, Sam Pioske, Curt Sammann, Kyle Shepard 
Absent:  None 
Staff Present: City Administrator Glenn Anderson, Public Works Director Joe Kohlgraf, 

Activities and Recreation Coordinator Jeff Krie 
 
1. Call to Order.  Chair Pioske called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  
 
2. Roll Call.  Present: Steven Holcombe, Alison Holland, Sam Pioske, Curt Samman.  Sheppard 

arrived to meeting at 6:30pm 
 

3. Adopt Agenda.  Motion by Holland, second by Holcombe to adopt the March 12, 2024 meeting 
agenda as presented. All present voted aye.  Motion carried. 

 
4. Minutes.  Motion by Holcombe, second by Shepard to approve the January 9, 2024 meeting 

minutes as presented. All present voted aye. Motion carried. 
 
5. Open Forum.  No one showed up to speak at the open forum.   

 
6. New Business.   

 
None 
  

7. Old Business.   
 

a. Accessibility and Inclusive Playground:  Elizabeth Marsh was present to update the board on 
the groups progress.  The group met with both Lions Clubs and the project was well 
received and will also meet with Welia.  The group is gathering public interest with a survey 
and started a Facebook website called Universally Accessible Playground in Mora, MN. 
Marsh’s main concern is to have a location set for this project for better planning and 
fundraising.  Options were discussed.  Marsh is looking to have a all inclusive and accessible 
playground.  Marsh was also looking at grants for the project, possible using the DNR grant 
and there is also a grant called DHS.  Marsh is also looking to whom will hold the funds if 
they start fundraising.  Krie said he would follow up on that issue.  Board discussed to 
decide on a possible location at the next meeting and after that have Marsh present her 
proposal to Council to get their input on the project.  Holland shared if Lions Park might be 
an ideal location to add to the existing playground. Kohlgraf said he would attend a Lions 
Club meeting to see what their long-term vision is for that location.  Kohlgraf suggested to 
look at Library Park as a possible location for an inclusive playground. That could help to 
update the play features and the park would be centrally located.  Kohlgraf mention that an 
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installation of a new pipe for Lake Mora, and the area will need some renovation.  Anderson 
asked if some play features could be used in Fox Run proposed playground.  Shepard 
suggested Library Park would be an easier discussion as the City owns the Library Park. 
  

b. Prioritize Park Board Projects:  Krie asked the board to list any Park Board Projects discussed 
currently or in the past.  At the next meeting, the projects would be prioritized.  Krie shared 
that Fox Run Playground was not happening for 2024 due to financial adjustment in the 
budget.  Other items discussed were bike trails, update Library Park, Fall Fest, Music in the 
Park, Mora Aquatic Center, and many more.  The board had a good discussion.  Holland 
asked if there was a CIP for the MAC if major repairs or replacements were needed. 
Anderson responded that discussions have started with staff.  The board will discuss more 
and tabled it to the next meeting.   
 

 
8. Reports.   

a. Kohlgraf: Parks being use very well with early spring weather.  Basketball and Pickleball 
courts busy.  Opening bike trails and ready for use.  Opened gates at JC Ballfield for people 
to use for parking and trail usage.  Staff was helping with the History Center for cutting 
brush back.  Staff brushed over by trail in JC Ballfields.  Staff will be working on repairs on 
features at Bike/Skate Park.  Will revisit getting water to dog park and the possibility of a 
yard light at the dog park.   

b. Holcombe: None   
c. Holland: None   
d. Pioske: Possibility of putting a picnic table at the skate park. 
e. Sammann: None 
f. Krie: Received SHIP grant for a drinking fountain for the Library.  Gave MAC hiring update.  

Krie shared that some funds that were thought to be available for the proposed Fox Run 
Playground were pulled so there would be no application to the DNR Grant.  It will be 
revisited in 2025.  Music in the Park project received a grant from East Central Regional Arts 
Council from the Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund and has all twelve sponsors for the project.  
Krie requested for members of the park board for volunteering at Music in the Park events.   

g. Sheppard:  None  
  

9. Adjournment.  Motion by Sheppard, second by Holcombe to adjourn the meeting. All present 
voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 7:21 p.m. 

 
 
____________________________   _____________________________ 
Sam Pioske, Chair                                                               Jeff Krie, Secretary 
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